City of Ida Grove
Transportation Committee Meeting
February 11, 2020 5:00 p.m.

Chairman Jared Bogue, called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. with the
following Committee Members present: Jason Schable and Ryan Jordan. Also in
attendance was: City Councilman Reynold McLead.

Motion by Schable to approve the agenda, second by Jordan. On a unanimous
vote, motion carried.

McLead shared a resident approached him regarding concern of liability and
safety on a portion of the walking trail/alley between Washington St and Moorehead
Ave. McLead thought the City may need extra signage in that area or to possibly close
the alley. Jordan shared a picture of a sign he found reminding vehicles to be aware of
all types of trail traffic. Bogue agreed signage may not be enough and moved to close
that alley with collapsible bollards or posts. Schable thought there was a No Vehicle
Admitted sign in that area at one time. Young made the committee aware City Clerk,
Heather Sweeden, knows of an ICAP Grant available for up to $1000 for signage.
Bogue would like the Public Works Department’s opinion on which bollards to use. After
further discussion Bogue made a motion to bring to council closing the alley in question
seconded by Schable. On a unanimous vote, motion carried.

The committee discussed congestive parking on Morningside Street being an
issue when two vehicles park on each side of the street making it difficult for emergency
vehicles to pass. Schable shared his knowledge of another city that alternates parking
on one side of the street by using the odd/even days of the month, making it fair for all.
After further discussion, Jordan motioned to bring this issue to council’s attention to
alternate parking daily. Seconded by Bogue. On a unanimous vote, motion carried.

Also was discussed Kolb, Hughes and Riverview Lanes having the same
congestive parking issues as Morningside Street. Bogue thought being that area is
more populated to ask for Homeowner’s feedback by inviting them to a council meeting
before making a decision. Bogue made a motion to bring up to council the issue of
congestive parking on Kolb, Hughes and Riverview Lanes, parking on one side of the
street, leaving method up to public input. Seconded by Schable. On a unanimous vote
motion carried.

In other business Bogue brought up the diagonal parking on Main St, in front of
the churches, being an issue for traffic that may need to be addressed.

Motion by Jordan to adjourn, second by Schable. On a unanimous vote, motion
carried.

Meeting adjourned at 5:39 p.m.

Kelly Young, Project Management Clerk Jared Bogue, Committee Chairman



